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Media Release




               13 May 2004
Prime Minister Urged to Release All Children 

from Immigration Detention 

Amnesty International Australia has urged Prime Minister John Howard to adhere to the four-week deadline set by the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) to release all remaining children in immigration detention. 

HREOC’s The National Inquiry into Children in Immigration Detention Report calls for the release of all children and their families from immigration detention within four weeks of the report being tabled, which was carried out today by the Attorney General Philip Ruddock.

The report exposes the harsh impact of detention on children and their families and highlights the Government's repeated failure to protect children from the harm caused by their detention. The report regards the Government liable for cruel, inhuman and degrading treatment of children for failing to act on consistent recommendations by health professionals to remove certain children from immigration detention.

“To this day, deeply traumatised children and their families continue to be held in detention by the Australian Government in environments that are isolated and harmful”, says Mara Moustafine, Amnesty International Australia’s National Director.

“The report is unequivocal that the detention centre environment is not safe for children. The remaining 150 children in Australia and Nauru must be released as a matter of urgency. The 10 June 2004 deadline should be the last day we see children in immigration detention.”

The HREOC report found that detention caused either serious mental health problems for children or exacerbated existing problems related to their prior trauma. It also found insufficient precautions were taken by the Government to promote the physical and psychological recovery of asylum seeker children, which is a clear breach of Australia’s international obligations.

The Australian Government must fully implement the report’s recommendations, including wholesale changes to the immigration detention system in order to end the human rights abuses of children. 

“The mandatory detention of children is illegal and inhuman. Children should only be detained as an absolute last resort, and even then courts must be able to scrutinize the legitimacy or necessity of this detention within 72 hours,” says Mara Moustafine.

The report echoes the serious concerns that Amnesty International Australia has consistently raised with the Australian Government, including the failure of Australia to comply with its international law obligations including those enshrined in the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child.

For more information or interviews contact Dr Graham Thom, Refugee Coordinator for Amnesty International Australia on mobile 0411 140 077
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